

SNC-CDS Meeting

Monday, July 6, 2020

5:15 pm

Jen-Mar Stables, Reno

Meeting called by:	Beth Coffey-Curle	Type of meeting:	Board Meeting
Facilitator:	Beth Coffey-Curle	Note taker:	Theresa Westover
Timekeeper:	5:15 – 6:15		
Attendees:	Beth Coffey-Curle, Joan Wright, Theresa Westover, Jocelyn Tackett		

Minutes

Agenda item: Treasurer Report **Presenter:** Joan

Discussion:

Bank balance about \$

Conclusions:

Account balance enough to pay fees for July Dressage in the Sierra.

Action items

- ✓ Will we receive a refund for junior clinic lack of attendee or is it a donation to CDS- probably a donation?
- ✓ April Show renewal is due mid-June for \$330.

Agenda item: Responses to group interest in June, July show attendees **Presenter:** Beth

Discussion:

Lack of interest for June Show, potential for July Show as scheduled at Ironwood.

Conclusions:

Chapter to continue with plan to hold July show at Ironwood with new rules and equipment needed.

Action items

- ✓ Connie to support with equipment rental for new rules, to limited contact with judge, scribe, scorer, manager, paddock steward (not needed?)
- ✓ April deposit for show facility transferred to July dates due to Covid 19, closure.
- ✓ Confirm liability insurance
- ✓ Consider increasing daily ring fee on entry to match other shows prize lists
- ✓ Rent judge stand, radio to be shared with Connie's show, wash station, hand sanitizer
- ✓ USEF – rules to consider for grocery sandwiches prepackaged available.

Agenda item: Judge Melissa Creswick clinic after July show

Presenter: Beth

Conclusions:

Melissa confirmed she is planning to judge and clinic for July

Action items

- ✓ Confirm cost per ride and ring fee for clinic, max at \$125 per ride
- ✓ Melissa hotel reserved for Friday and Saturday night, she can stay with Beth Sunday before clinic

Action items

Agenda item: Junior Clinic

Presenter: Beth

Discussion:

Junior clinic in California has rules that make it prohibitive for juniors to attend this year. As the juniors drawn to attend Have elected not to participate in California event. Consider holding a Junior/AA clinic in Reno for two days in June. It Would be a chapter activity so the insurance cost is minimal.

Conclusions:

Action items

- ✓ Confirm location for clinic
- ✓ Confirm fee for clinician

Agenda item: October Dressage Show

Presenter: Beth

Discussion:

Nothing has been done to prepare for October Show, waiting to plan.

Conclusions:

Tentative show, dependent on USEF and local agency protocols.

Action items

- ✓ Confirm facility location
- ✓ Confirm Judge availability, Creeky Roberts

✓

Other Information

Observers:

Cyd Curle, Rachel Westover

Resources:

SNC-CDS.org
CDS
USEF
USDF